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By Jim Kendrick
On Sept. 10, Tri-Lakes Wastewater 
Treatment Facility Manager Bill Burks 
reported that the state Water Quality Con-
trol Division had approved the facility’s 
Nutrients Planning Project Work Plan 
that had been prepared and submitted by 
its engineering consultant Tetra Tech. An 
$80,000 state planning grant awarded to 
the Tri-Lakes facility will be used to pay 
for this planning study. The division also 
approved Tetra Tech’s Nutrients Design/
Construction Project Work Plan, which 
will be paid for by a separate $1 million 
state design/construction grant awarded 
to the Tri-Lakes facility. The total cost for 
design/construction is $2.007 million. 

Woodmoor Water and Sanitation 
District Director Jim Taylor took over as 
the district’s primary representative to the 
facility’s Joint Use Committee (JUC), re-
placing Jim Whitelaw who has moved out 
of the district. Taylor replaced Whitelaw 
at this meeting as president of the JUC. 

The Tri-Lakes facility operates as 

a separate public utility and is jointly 
owned, in equal one-third shares, by 
Monument Sanitation District, Palmer 
Lake Sanitation District, and Wood-
moor Water and Sanitation District. The 
three-member JUC acts as the board of 
the facility and consists of one director 
from each of the three owner districts’ 
boards: President Taylor, Woodmoor, 
Vice President Dale Smith, Palmer Lake, 
and Secretary/Treasurer Chuck Robinove, 
Monument. Several other district board 
members and district managers from each 
of the three owner districts also attended 
the meeting. 

Nutrient planning study 
proposal approved

Burks reported that the Water Quality 
Control Division had accepted the facili-
ty’s Nutrients Planning Project Work Plan 
that had been prepared and submitted by 
its engineering consultant Tetra Tech. The 
first part of the plan calls for Tetra Tech 
to conduct chemical feed pilot testing for 
phosphorous removal, analyze current op-
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to the board via email for discussion in the 
October meeting. It also will be published 
online for the general public. 

Chief Truty reported that two district 
employees were out of action due to inju-
ries. 

The board entered an executive ses-
sion with the district’s counsel for legal 
advice on general personnel matters. 

********** 
The next meeting will be held at 6:30 p.m. 
on Wednesday, Oct. 23, in the Adminis-
tration Center at 166 Second St. in Monu-
ment. For further information regarding 
this meeting, contact the district Fire Ad-
ministration Office at 719-484-0911.

Bernard Minetti may be contacted at 
bernardminetti@ocn.me.


